  BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MAY 10TH 2018.
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM No Police or residents attended the meeting. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. Cllr Bosomworth declared an interest in Planning 1(h).
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Sidle, Bosomworth, Flockton, Hoyland, Ward and Denby. 
APOLOGIES. Cllr Tatman. 
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN It was proposed Cllr Denby, seconded Cllr Flockton,                 and agreed unanimously, that Cllr Stentiford should continue as Chairman. Cllr Stentiford agreed to serve for a further year. 
ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIRMAN It was proposed the Chairman, seconded Cllr Hoyland,                    and agreed unanimously, that Cllr Sidle should continue as Vice- Chairman. Cllr Sidle agreed to serve for a further year. 
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON APRIL12TH 2018 AND OF ANNUAL PARISH MEETING ON APRIL 26TH These were approved. 
MATTERS ARISING  

1.Vacancy on Council -It was agreed to ask Mr West if he was still interested in joining the Council, and if so, to invite him to attend the next meeting. (Action JG) 
2 SID devices for Bardsey- It was agreed to ask Ward Cllrs for more precise information about the amount of grant likely to be available if BPC incurs the maximum cost of around £12,600 for the purchase of 4 SID devices. (Action JG)  
3.Bowling Club Registration-  There was nothing to report. Cllr Bosomworth offered to chase this up (Action MB) 
4.Highways Update  Cllr Hoyland reported :-
· A58 – Reflectors – Still pursuing. 
· Church Lane – Reported poor condition of carriageway which has now been addressed.      Above Bingley Cottages still some areas reported but not yet addressed, and now reported again.
· Rigton Bank – Water flowing down bank on to A58 reported. 
· Woodacre Lane/ Keswick Lane – Resident informed that request for grit bin rejected as not fitting criteria. BH has since learnt of a large quantity of grit being taken from grit bin on Woodacre Green bin, thought to be by a resident of Castle Fields. Will monitor situation.  
· Bingley Ginnel – Works should have been started that day and BH informed by Highways that ‘Footpath Closed’ and map of diversion route in place, but official notice not yet arrived and is being chased up.
· Duck Pond – Potholes by pond reported. According to PROW these had been filled within last year and should not have deteriorated. PROW suggested  that private use by vehicles is the most likely cause of potholes and individuals exercising such right should accept responsibility for putting them right. BH informed PROW that the damage is usually caused by refuse vehicles. Bob Buckenham to check again.
5. Cornmill Ginnel – Nothing further to report.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

6.Snow Ploughing Agreement. -The Chairman has not yet spoken to Andrew Ward. Cllrs agreed that he should inform him that the Council wishes to terminate the agreement as the snow ploughing this winter had not made any significant improvement to conditions.(Action ES)  
7.Disposal of Inert Waste.  -The Chairman is to write again as fly tipping is still a problem. (Action ES)
8 Village Benches Cllr Tatman had reached agreement with John Priestley of Moor Lane, East Keswick on the most suitable treatment for each of the benches. 
9. GDPR –The latest Information from YLCA is that Councils who wish to take advantage of their offer to provide a Data Protection Officer should request this service now. A bill is currently proceeding through Parliament concerning abolishing this necessity for PCs, and if approved, Councils can then cancel their request to YLCA. In the mean time they should fulfil the remainder of the conditions demanded. The deadline remains May 25th. (Action JG) 
10 Weight Restrictions on A58. Nothing further has been heard. Cllr Denby agreed to follow this up with Cllr Robinson. (Action DD) 
11. Possible Routes for Leeds Country Way in Bardsey.  Following on from his site meeting with Roger Brooks (PROW), the Chairman will discuss the alternative routes proposed with Derek Hills. (Action ES)  
12 Disused Railway Line through Bardsey. The Chairman of the Ramblers Association, Stephen Wood, who lives in Thorner, has been in discussion with Cllr Bosomworth offering support for the designation of the old line as a public footpath (bridle and cycle way?). He thinks ramblers from Thorner who have used the track may be able to boost the numbers. 
13 Increase in Insurance- The premium has been increased by £108.63 following the purchase of the adult fitness equipment.   
14. Letter from Yorkshire Ambulance Service – David Jones, of the local team, has written explaining that the Ambulance Service can no longer afford to maintain the defibrillator devices it installed in 2014. They therefore propose transferring ownership and maintenance to parish councils. If councils do not wish to accept the costs involved in accepting ownership they will relocate the defibrillator from the cabinet but leave the cabinet in place, with a notice warning that the device is not in use. PCs must sign an agreement accepting or rejecting ownership. Cllrs agreed to accept ownership on condition that the rest of the service remained in place. (Action JG) 
15. Village Pond Verges – Mark Hullah has been asked to repair these.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  - Cllr Ward is to seek advice from the Ward Cllrs as to which grant provider to approach for the funds required to re-surface and board the original surface, and to construct a new path to the play area and to the new fitness equipment. This is likely to cost £6,000 + VAT. (Action MW) 
2. Playground – The Chairman has applied to HAGS for new bolts to repair the Cone Climber. Cllr Hoyland reported that the small climbing frame had a bolt missing, and on the large climbing frame middle platform a screw/ bolt is loose, and on the roundabout/cone climber the retainer screws are loose..(Action ES) 
3. Web Site – There was nothing to report, other than a shortage of news from the village.
4. Sports Club.- Cllr Bosomworth reported that the club has received a substantial donation,enabling it to purchase of a new tractor drawn grass mower, and they are now looking at replacement costs for a new tractor. Cllr Ward suggested that grants could be available from a number of sources.                                                                                                                                               
PLANNING .                                                                                                                             1.New Applications.:-  

(a)18/02604 – Spear Fir Farm- Change of use, including alterations and extension of agricultural building to form new dwelling.- Object  
(b) 18/01984 – Swallows Barn, Wike Lane – Retro App. For change of use of land to form residential parking area.- Object  
(c) 18/02268 – 15 First Avenue – Ext. –  Comments    

(d) 18/02131 – The Close, Scarsdale Ridge – Change of use of ancillary building for residential purposes.- No comment 
(e) 18/02368 – Gatebridge, Linden Close – Exts. – No comment.
(f) 18/01859 – The Brow, Rigton Bank – Outline App. for residential development.- Object
(g) 18/02304 – 24 Wayside Crescent – Outline App. For one dwelling.- Comments 
(h) 18/02610 – Rosemeiron, Keswick Lane – Conservatory & Detached Garden Room. – Under consideration 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) 18/01185 – Sheepcote Barn – Change of Use & Exts.- Barn to Dwelling.
(b) 18/00659 – 40 Congreve Way – Ext. & conversion of Garage to Habitable Room.
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-

(a) 17/00655 – Land at Wetherby Road Outline  App.for 140 Houses .
(b) 17/07663 – Bradgate House, Wetherby Road  - Exts. 
(c) 17/03599 – Flats at Linden Close – Appeal dismissed. 
4. WITHDRAWAL 

(a) 18/00781 – Greenways, Wetherby Road- Demolition of Garage & Erection of Dwelling. 

5. Question from East Keswick resident re possible development on land owned by Derek Hills in Bardsey .A number of Moor Lane residents have become concerned about the destruction of a coppice of trees surrounding a derelict pumping station affecting their view over open fields, and raising the possibility of this being the first step towards development. The Chairman has spoken to Derek Hills,  who denies any intention of development there. 
FINANCE 
1. Bills for payment:

(a) Biffa Waste Disposal -                                   £     74.70                              
(b) Local Council Review – Subs.                              17.00

(c) Community First – Subs.                                       42.00
(d) Cllr Flocton – APM Expenses.                              15. 97

(e) Zurich Insurance Premium                                 1107.97
It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2.Audit of Accounts.:-

(a) Annual Governance Statement 2017-18 -The Chairman read out each question on the statement and Cllrs responded.
He and the Clerk then signed the statement as a correct record. 

(b) Accounting Statements 2017-18. The Internal Auditor had met with the Clerk and approved this statement. The Chairman informed fellow Cllrs of the details and then he and the Clerk signed the document as a correct record. 

The Clerk and Internal Auditor have completed the remainder of the documents required by the External Auditor and these will be submitted before the June 11th deadline. 

3. Proposed Salary Increases for Clerks.
NALC has issued new salary awards for 2017 and 2018, with a 2% increase from April 1 2018 and April 1 2019.
Cllrs agreed to accept the proposed increase.

For the Clerk at her existing salary level this will result in a total annual salary of £8,367.28 =£2091.82 per quarter. The element of PAYE will be advised by the Internal Auditor.               

CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS                                                                   1.Meeting Times and Dates.- Cllr Denby asked whether meetings could commence at 7, instead of 7.30 pm. Cllrs agreed to try this as an experiment , commencing with the next meeting.   

Cllr Bosomworth again raised the question of changing the day of the week for meetings. Cllrs present were prepared to change this to a Wednesday, but agreed to make no change until the matter was discussed further. 

2. Parish Walks – Cllr Flockton said that the walks would take place in June/ July, and the dates would be announced in the Newsletter. 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING   Thursday 14th June 2018, starting at 7pm. 
Signed :

Date: 
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